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Last year Mike put together a very successful re-trainer at the  

Hyatt Hotel in San Diego, with a theme of “We Can Be Heroes,” 

the intent aimed at renewing the perseverance and determination 

needed by law enforcement as we continue to strive through the 

many trials and tribulations.  

Mike’s father was a Navy man and the family moved about the 

Country, finally settling in San Diego where Mike attended San 

Diego State University, earning a BS in Criminal Justice, a MA in 

Education and a MPA degree.   

In 2015, after serving 30 years and having risen to the rank of 

Commander, Mike retired from the San Diego Sheriff’s Depart-

ment.  As we all know, cops rarely “retire” and Mike is no excep-

tion, besides his NA commitments, Mike now conducts contract 

background investigations and gives back by serving as a volun-

teer crisis call taker for COPLINE. 

Mike and his wife, Anita, have three children and two dogs and In 

his free time, although it is difficult to see where that would fit in, 

Mike enjoys model railroading and golf. 
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The new year means a new start 

and for the California Chapter, a 

new President.    

Mike Barletta is a graduate of 

Session #222 which graduated 

in 2005. He has been an active 

member of the FBINAA ever 

since and was elected to the  

Executive Board in 2013.     



VICE PRESIDENT OF THE SACRAMENTO DIVISION 

DAMAN  CHRISTENSEN 

first Vice President, Daman Christensen, graduated from the Federal Bureau of In-

vestigation’s National Academy in 2010 from Session #242. 

Daman is a Commander with the Citrus Heights Police Department, where he directs the Pa-

trol Services Division.  Commander Christensen is a founding member of the Department 

and has an exceptional record in law enforcement spanning nearly thirty, yes 30, years!   

Prior to joining the Citrus Heights Police Department, Daman distinguished himself at the Los 

Angeles County Sheriff’s Deparment.  Education wise, he holds a Bachelor’s Degree from 

CSU Fullerton and a Master’s Degree in Public Administration from CSU Long Beach.   

Daman is married with two children and his hobbies are; baseball, baseball and baseball.  

Which includes watching, playing and coaching.  His favorite team is the Los Angeles Angels 

of Anaheim. 

Daman is busy right now working on the Chapter re-trainer coming up this September in 

Lake Tahoe, the venue of which is the Ritz-Carlton….. Very nice! 

Daman can be reached at: FBINAA@citrusheights.net 
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VICE PRESIDENT OF THE LOS ANGELES DIVISION 

ERIC   SONSTEGARD 

   

“Roll Tide 

and Go 

Bolts” 

has been with the Oxnard Police Department since 1996 after spending almost three years 

with the Los Angeles School District Police Department. Since at Oxnard, he has served as a pa-

trol officer, reserve field training officer, bike team member, K-9 handler, and beat coordinator. 

 

In 2003, he was promoted to the rank of Sergeant and served as the supervisor of the Oxnard Vi-

olent Crimes Task Force (OVCTF), a multi-jurisdictional F.B.I. Safe Streets Task Force. In   Janu-

ary of 2006, Eric transferred to the Professional Standards Division where he served as the De-

partment’s Training Sergeant. In 2006, he was promoted to the rank of Commander and over the 

next nine years he led the Professional Standards Division, the Special Operations Division, and 

the Investigations Division. Eric played an instrumental role in the development of the Depart-

ment’s Cultural Proficiency Program and served as the lead instructor on the topic to over three-

hundred (300) employees.  In November of 2015, he was promoted to the rank of Assistant Police 

Chief and currently oversees the Investigative Services and Administrative Services Bureaus. 

Eric holds a B.S. degree in Administration of Justice from California Lutheran University and a 

Master’s degree in Public Administration from California State University, Northridge. He is a 

graduate of the Sherman Block Supervisory Leadership Institute Class 211, P.O.S.T. Manage-

ment Course, and P.O.S.T. Executive Development Course. In the summer of 2011, he attended 

the 246th session of the F.B.I. National Academy in Quantico, Virginia and has served as a youth 

counselor at the FBINAA Youth Leadership Program at Quantico.  

He was born and raised in Ventura County and has three children with his wife, Carrie, who is a 

kindergarten teacher. He is currently serving as the 2nd Vice-President of the FBI National Acad-

emy Associates (FBINAA) California Chapter. Most importantly. . . he is a diehard Alabama Crim-

son Tide and Los Angeles Charger fan. Roll Tide and Go Bolts! 

 You can contact Eric at:  fbinaalosangeles@gmail.com.  

mailto:fbinaalosangeles@gmail.com


VICE PRESIDENT OF THE SAN DIEGO DIVISION 

ERIC   THUNBERG 

  “I Eric, do solemnly swear to uphold the  

Constitution of the United States of America, 

the Constitution of the State of California and 

the Constitution and Bylaws of the California 

Chapter of the FBI National Academy 

Associates. I also swear to fulfill the duties 

and obligations of my new office to the best of 

my abilities, so help me God." 

 Eric Thunberg   (Swearing in, 2017) 

     

A new 4th Vice President joins the Executive Board for the start of 2018.  Eric Thunberg was selected at 

the 2017 re-trainer in San Diego as the Executive Board’s 4th Vice President.  Eric replaces Mike Barlet-

ta, our current President, who served as San Diego Division’s Vice President for the past four years.  

Congratulations Eric!    

Eric has been with the Chula Vista Police Department for nearly 25 years.  During that time he has 

served as a FTO, bike team officer, Mobile Field Force officer, Gang officer and Homicide detective.  In 

2004, Eric was promoted to Sgt where he worked patrol and later as supervisor for the South County Ju-

risdictions United Drug and Gang Enforcement Task Force (JUDGE), which is a multi-jurisdictional anti-

gang and narcotic task force.  Eric was promoted to Lieutenant in 2009 and while in patrol was tasked 

with revamping the patrol scheduling and deployment plan.  This was in addition to managing the FTO 

program and managing the department’s paperless reporting system team.  Eric has also served as the 

SWAT Commander since 2013 and is currently assigned to the Criminal Investigations Division.  To top it 

all, he also serves as the department’s PIO.      

Eric holds a B.S. degree in Administration of Justice from California Coast University, is a graduate of the 

Sherman Block Supervisory Leadership Institute Class 241 and graduated from the FBI National Acade-

my in 2014, Session #255.   

Eric is a proud 2nd generation native San Diegan, and along with wife Christine, a special education 

teacher, has two teenage daughters.  Eric’s favorite hobbies include, fishing, golf and travel.  As a native 

San Diegan, he is a strong supporter of the home-town teams, Padres and SDSU Aztecs, and is fighting 

the urge to root for the traitorous former SD Chargers.    

You can contact Eric at:  ethunberg@chulavistapd.org  

mailto:ethunberg@chulavistapd.org


VICE PRESIDENT OF THE SAN FRANCISCO DIVISION 

CRAIG  CHEW 

Craig began his career in law enforcement in 1988 at the Berkeley Police Department, where he 
worked in the patrol and narcotics divisions and eventually became a field training officer.  He later 
lateralled to the Oakland Police Department where he worked as a K9 officer and a background in-
vestigator.   
 
While working as an Oakland Police Officer in 1991, Craig was himself the victim of a violent crime. 
He was shot five times while attempting to stop robbery suspects and spent eleven months recover-
ing from his injuries. Consequently, this has given Craig a unique insight into the victim’s experience 
and has provided him with a greater capacity to understand the compassion needed from law en-
forcement officers when dealing with victims and their families. 
 
Since 2001, Craig has been an Inspector with the Alameda County District Attorney’s Office. He was 
selected to attend the FBI National Academy, graduating in 2012 from Session #248, and was pro-
moted to Assistant Chief at the District Attorney’s Office in 2014. 
 
Craig currently serves as the 3rd Vice President of the FBI National Academy Associates – California 
Chapter, representing the San Francisco Division, and is the Secretary of the Oakland Police Foun-
dation. Previously, he served on the 21st Century Policing Committee under then-Attorney General 
Kamala Harris.  He holds a Bachelor of Liberal Arts (Law) from St. Mary’s College, Moraga, and is 
currently studying for his Master of Organizational Leadership at St. Mary’s College. 
 

 You can contact Craig at:  fbinaa.sf@gmail.com 

mailto:fbinaa.sf@gmail.com


PAST PRESIDENT IS THE NEW CHAPTER SECRETARY 

MAX  SANTIAGO 

       

“I am proud to be a 

member of the FBINAA 

and the California 

Chapter” 

      Max Santiago 

 

Max is a graduate of the FBI National Academy 214th Session.  He is very active in the Chapter 
and previously served on the FBINAA California Executive Board from 2011 to 2016, serving as 
the Chapter President in 2015.   

Max brings to the Board an enormous amount of experience, he is retired from the California 
Highway Patrol with over 32 years of law enforcement experience.  In addition, he is also a vet-
eran of the Persian Gulf War.  Max proudly served our nation in the California Army National 
Guard and in the U.S. Army Reserve for over 21 years as a Military Police Platoon Sergeant 
and a Special Agent in the U.S. Army Criminal Investigation Division (CID) Command. 

Max is married with three children, or should we say, young adults.  Max’s hobbies are wine 
tasting (of course, he has three children!), BBQing (another excellent hobby and makes him 
worthy of a visit) and photography (who doesn’t love a Kodak moment!). 

Max now serves as your Chapter Secretary and is your point of contact for any issues regarding 
your membership.  You are encouraged to contact Max at 858-461-9968 or at                       
maxie.santiago@gmail.com if you need any assistance with renewing your membership, receiv-
ing Division and Statewide notifications of FBINAA events, or just simply have a question about 
the FBI National Academy Associates (FBINAA).   

mailto:maxie.santiago@gmail.com


MEET OUR HISTORIAN 
GINA HAYNES DI NAPOLI 

 

“I came to America 

swapping my skirt and 

purse for a pair of 

pants and a gun” 

   Gina Haynes 

Let me introduce myself, I am your Chapter Historian for 2018 and for the last three years I was for-

tunate to serve as your Secretary.  I graduated from the National Academy in 2006, Session #225 and 

have been a member ever since.  

I was born in England and began my law enforcement as yes, a Bobby!  I had an interesting career and 

had the opportunity to work with New Scotland Yard on a case involving a teen who had killed a 10 year old and hid-

den the body in a suitcase.  After an intense investigation the suspect, who is still serving time, was found.   

Coming to America I continued my law enforcement career and joined the Sacramento Police Department where I 

attended their live-in police academy and graduated as “Top Academic Student,” not easy when you are having to 

relearn how to spell and speak.  It took me a whole lesson to figure out “Ride-a-way” was actually “Right of Way” and 

what a relief to learn that doing a “roast” did not involve cooking!   

I continued my education, earning a B.A. and later a MSc at the University of Portsmouth in England.  I have had a 

full and varied career, working patrol, homicide, felony assaults, burglary, robbery, family abuse, elder abuse, back-

ground investigations, personnel, traffic, air operations, major collision investigations, DUI, to name but a few.  Inter-

esting courses I attended include; the Center for Domestic Preparedness in Anniston, Alabama, the Federal Emer-

gency Management School (F.E.M.A.) and the Airborne Law Enforcement Association (ALEA) Management Training 

in Arizona.   I am also a graduate of the Peace Officer Standards and Training (P.O.S.T.) Command College and the 

Executive Development Course, this is in addition to being a lifelong member of the International Association of 

Women Police (IAWP) and a long-standing member of the International Police Association (IPA).   I retired as a Lieu-

tenant at the end of 2013 and still serve as a Reserve Officer working special events.       

I enjoy traveling and have attended many of National and our Chapter Conferences.  The conferences are always in 

“cool” places where can experience the sights, learn new things and re-connect with friends and classmates.  I am 

also in Europe every year as I have family in the UK and Italy, if you have never been, I strongly encourage it and 

would be happy to share my knowledge of the Countries.   

In my spare-time, I co-chair a Domestic Violence Prevention Collaboration, teach on the subject of Sexual Harass-

ment and give talks to various groups.  My hobbies are numerous; I read, ski, hike, take pictures, scrapbook and 

write about people.  So, if you have an interesting hobby/life/career or have an interesting family or a family with in-

teresting connections or have done something out of the ordinary, i.e. met the Pope/President/Queen, please contact 

me so I can write about it . . . I know there are many of you out there who have had interesting careers and we would 

all love to read about it.  I can be contacted at:  Ginabrit@aol.com.  

mailto:Ginabrit@aol.com


MEET OUR TREASURER 
JON  “CRIS”  TRULSSON 

is our Treasurer, keeper of the money, Jon “Cris” Trulsson.   Cris is a graduate of the FBI Na-
tional Academy (Session 227) and served for four years as the Training Manager for the F.B.I. Na-
tional Academy Associates California Chapter. He was elected Chapter Treasurer in September of 
2014.  

Cris served with the Stockton Police Department for 29 years and retired at the rank of Lieutenant. 
His assignments included Patrol, K-9, FTO, Narcotics/Vice, Robbery/Homicide, Watch Commander, 
Special Operations Commander, District Commander, and Traffic Commander.  

Cris holds dual Bachelor’s Degrees in Law and History from the University of the Pacific.   He is also 
a graduate of the F.B.I. Law Enforcement Executive Development School (LEEDS Session CA II), 
the POST Supervisory Leadership Institute (Class 118) and the POST Instructor Development Insti-
tute. 

Cris has always enjoyed training law enforcement professionals, which he began in1995 as a Fed-
erally Certified Drug Recognition Evaluation Instructor and also as a member of the adjunct faculty 
of the San Joaquin Delta College Basic Police Academy. 

After retirement in December of 2009, Cris was recruited to work for Marin Consulting Associates as 
a Senior Training Associate. Cris is a subject matter expert on leadership and performance and ac-
countability in the workplace. As a Senior Training Associate, Cris travels around the United States 
teaching a two day police supervision and management class; Performance and Accountability.  

Internationally, Cris has had the privilege to provide training to the British Transport Police and train 
with the Police Service of Northern Ireland and the Royal Thai Police. (see photo top left). 

Cris has been married for 32 years to Janis Trulsson, a graduate of the 224
th
 Session, and Past 

President of California Chapter. They have a 30 year old son Nick, who is a graduate of the Culinary 
Institute of America, Hyde Park.  You can contact Cris at Ctrulsson@comcast.net. 

mailto:ctrulsson@comcast.net


Sacramento Division News 
 The Sacramento Division concluded 2017 with their sixth luncheon of 
the year.  More than 50 attendees came together in the Eureka Room 
at the California State Capitol, hosted by Assemblyperson Jim Cooper 
(Session #211) for this Holiday celebration.   Special presentations 
were made by Chloe Bonini, daughter of Steve Bonini (Session 
#246),  speaking about her experiences as Sacramento’s representa-
tive at the Youth Leadership Program.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In addition, Vice President Daman Christensen presented Craig 
Gundlach (Session #267) a check for his daughter Ellie Gundlach as 
the Division’s 2017 Scholarship Winner and to wrap up the afternoon, 
13 associates were presented with their 25+ year membership pins; 
another 50 pins were mailed to members. 

This year’s (2018) training luncheons are not yet confirmed; however, if 
you are interested in hosting a luncheon please contact first Vice Presi-
dent Daman Christensen at: FBINAA@citrusheights.net.  The Sacra-
mento Division has been actively trying to reach areas of the division 
outside of Sacramento. Last year luncheons were hosted in Redding 
and Bakersfield.  So, if you are an associate located outside of  the 
Sacramento region and would like to host a luncheon, please contact 
VP Christensen who will work with you on the endeavor. 

 

 

2018 Re-Trainer at 
the Ritz!  

September 10-13 
As many of you are well aware, 
the 2018 California Retainer 
Conference will be hosted by the 
Sacramento Division.   

The venue is the North Lake 
Tahoe Ritz Carlton.  Registration 
is expected to open in Febru-
ary.  The conference will focus 
on “the not too distant future of 
law enforcement” with topics 
such as Intelligence Led Polic-
ing, Evidence Based Policing, 
Autonomous Driving, and Small 
Unmanned Aerial Systems, plus 
much, much more.  Learn more 
or register at https://
fbi2018.regfox.com/2018-
fbinaa-california-chapter-
retrainer. 

North Lake Tahoe Ritz Carlton 

VPs Daman Christensen and Craig Chew with 25+ year members  VPs Christensen and  Chew present  scholarship check   

YLP attendee Chloe Bonini 

mailto:FBINAA@citrusheights.net
mailto:https://2018.regfox.com/2018-fbinaa-california-chapter-retrainer
mailto:https://2018.regfox.com/2018-fbinaa-california-chapter-retrainer
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Dodger Stadium, 2nd Vice President Eric Sonstegard and going behind the scenes 

Los Angeles Division News 
 

It has been a somber winter for the Los Angeles Division as the many wildfires, particularly 

the unprecedented Thomas Fire, followed by the devastating Montecito mudslides have im-

pacted many of our communities and brought new challenges to many of our NAA brothers 

and sisters. Please keep those communities in Ventura and Santa Barbara Counties in your 

thoughts as the long road to recovery begins. 

On December 15th, the Los Angeles Division capped off 2017 with our holiday luncheon at 

Dodger Stadium, the home of the National League champion Los Angeles Dodgers. We had 

over ninety (90) attendees that enjoyed a buffet lunch in the Ketel One Baseline Club that, 

YES, included unlimited Dodger Dogs. The new ADIC of the FBI L.A. Field Office, Paul Dela-

court, joined us and shared some words about his vision moving forward and the Bureau’s 

relationship with the FBINAA. The event was topped off with a behind the scenes tour of the 

stadium that everyone seemed to enjoy (Even a few rogue Giants/Padres fans that slipped 

in . . . ) 



Los Angeles Division News Continued . .  
 

DIVISION KUDOS 

 Congratulations to Chief James Hunt (NA #242) on his recent retirement from the Monrovia Police 

Department. We hope you have a long and enjoyable retirement, Chief! 

 Congratulations to Michael Taylor (NA #248) for accepting the position of Chief of Police for the 

Baldwin Park Police Department. Great accomplishment, Chief! 

 Mark Olivieri (NA #267) has been back even less time than Chief Best….and he’s now been ap-

pointed the Interim Police Chief for the Pomona Police Department. It’s awesome to see all these 

accolades for recent NA graduates. Congratulations, Chief! 

 Congratulations to Mark Kling (NA #215) on his recent appointment to Interim Police Chief for the 

Rialto Police Department. Fantastic accomplishment, Mark! 

 Congratulations to Eve Irvine (NA #240) for being appointed Chief of the Torrance Police Depart-

ment. She was formerly Chief of the Manhattan Beach Police Department. 

 Congratulations to Derrick Abell (NA #257) on his recent appointment to Police Chief for the Man-

hattan Beach Police Department. Nice job, Chief! 

 

DIVISION GRADUATES 

We would like to take this opportunity to congratulate the new graduates of the recent FBI National 

Academy from Sessions #269 & #270 and currently in attendance is Session #271. 

Session #269: 

 Joshua Bardon - Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department 
 Kenneth Hawkes -Los Angeles Port Police Department 
 Jason Park -Orange County Sheriff’s Department 
 Eric Paulson -Santa Ana Police Department 
 Byron Roberts -Los Angeles Police Department 
 Tigran Topadzhikyan -Glendale Police Department 
 Jarret Young - Anaheim Police Department 
 

Session #270: 

 Horace Boatwright-San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Department 
 Link Dinh-Montebello Unified School District Police Department 
 Jeff Hallock-Orange County Sheriff’s Department 
 Jim Henson-Desert Hot Springs Police Department 
 Brad Keller—Montebello Police Department 
 Tom McNeal—Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department 
 Jim Titiriga—Torrance Police Department 
 

Session #271: 

 Rick Bessinger-San Bernardino County Sheriff’s Department  
 Jeff Bratcher-Los Angeles Police Department 
 Dean Capelletti-La Habra Police Department 
 Richard Davis-U.C.L.A. Police Department 
 Ron Driscoll-Murrieta Police Department 
 Eric McBride-San Bernardino Police Department 
 Joseph Williams-Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department  



2017 San Diego Re-Trainer in Mission Bay, with keynote speaker retired U.S. Navy Capt. Mark 
Cedrun highlighting his command of the USS Boxer during the rescue operation of CAPTAIN 
PHILLIPS from Somali pirates (you may have seen the film), with some of Capt. Cedrun’s exhibits. 

San Diego Division News 
The San Diego Division finished out the year with a Holiday luncheon at Tom Hams Light-

house on December 19th.  Although close to Christmas the event saw just over 50 attendees.   

The speaker was the Chula Vista PD IT manager and former Microsoft Fortune 100 Business 

Project Consultant, Eric Wood.  Mr. Wood presented on cloud based and mobile technology 

platforms and concepts for the region. An interesting presentation and very relevant in to-

day’s world.   

PROMOTIONS 

Justin Murphy, Escondido PD Session #260 was promoted to Captain in December.   

RETIREMENTS 

Deb Schroder, CHP Assistant Chief, Session #240, retired in December with over 30 years of 
service.   

Shelly Zimmerman, San Diego PD Chief of Police, who is retiring soon. 



San Francisco Division News 
 

As 3
rd

 Vice President of the California chapter, I hope that you and your family have had a great 
new year.   I want to personally thank you all for your support throughout my year as the 4

th
 

Vice President.  I learned a lot and enjoyed seeing everyone at our different events.   

December 7
th
, 2017  was more than the Anniversary of Pearl Harbor, it was also the Holiday 

luncheon for the SF Division.  It took place at the Mira Vista-Berkeley Country Club and was 
well attended by 68 people.   

In 2018, we have an active social calendar planned for the chapter. We will host two lunches, a 
BBQ, and a Holiday Lunch to wrap up the year. The first luncheon to kick off the year will be 
held in the south bay in late March.  The announcement should be coming out in the next cou-
ple weeks.  Additionally, the Annual Shoot-Off hosted by the Alameda County Sheriff’s Office 
will be held June 22 in Dublin, CA.  The Fall lunch has yet to be determined however, we have 
scheduled the Holiday lunch for December 6

th
, 2018 at the Berkeley Country Club in El Cerrito.   

We have 6 individuals attending the 271th Session of the FBI National Academy.  If you know 
any of them, please drop them a call and encourage them: 

 Lieutenant Dominique Arotzarena, Oakland Police Department, Oakland, California 

 Lieutenant Douglas D. Calcagno, Union City Police Department, Union City, California 

 Captain Jennifer T. Gonzales, Napa Police Department, Napa, California 

 Lieutenant Michelle L. Jean, San Francisco Police Department, San Francisco, California 

 Chief of Police Kenneth A. Savano, Petaluma Police Department, Petaluma, California 

 Chief of Police David L. Westrick, Hollister Police Department, Hollister, California 

 

I encourage you all to attend the FBINAA functions, training and events this year.  It is a great 
way to engage with other members, meet new people with common interests and enjoy the 
special camaraderie that we all share as graduates of the National Academy, in addition, it 
shows your support for the Division.  I especially encourage those of you who wish to hear rele-
vant, dynamic and unique information, to attend our LEEDS training.  This promises to be one 
of the best yet and it is an opportunity for us to help revitalize the Napa Area. 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 
Craig.Chew@acgov.org. or fbinaa.sf@gmail.com, 925-383-1663. I looking forward to seeing 
you at these events. 

 

 

 

mailto:Craig.Chew@acgov.org
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Silverado resort and spa, Napa Valley, CA 

UPCOMING L.E.E.D.S. 
Third Vice President Craig Chew has been very busy getting ready for the upcoming FBI CA LEEDS conference in 

the Napa Valley and although I am sworn to secrecy, I can tell you that this truly promises to be one of the best 

and most outstanding of conferences to date.  The information is relevant, practical and much needed.  A lot has 

gone into getting the best speakers and presenters.  Your Board truly cares about our leaders and future leaders 

and wants to equip them with the tools, skills, knowledge and best practices needed to successfully lead law en-

forcement agencies in a world that is constantly changing and challenging. 

This year’s training is going to be held at the Silverado Country Club in Napa, California on April 16-19
th

, 2018, a 

really wonderful location and venue.  This four day course is designed for top law enforcement administrators.  

The list of speakers and the training are focused on Leadership, Media-Law Enforcement Relations, Radical Islam, 

Long-term Undercover Operations, Technology and other topics just to name a few.  The instructors are coming 

from across the country and are all experts in their fields.  Please visit our website at the following:  https://fbi-leeds

-ca-2018.com  

A great rate has been negotiated at the hotel for $165.00 a night and $25.00 resort fee, plus tax.  The resort fee 

covers your parking, internet access fee in your room and throughout the resort, along with full access to all the 

other amenities at the resort.   The Seminar fee not only covers your tuition, but also lunches on Tuesday and 

Wednesday.  In addition, breakfast will be provided on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday.  Hopefully this will 

help in selling your attendance to your respective agencies.   All-together, this is going to be; great training, a time 

to connect with our instructors and colleagues and just as important, make new connections.    

If you would like to attend this training or nominate a member of your executive staff, please contact SA Ward or 

3rd VP Chew to obtain an application form.  All applications and fees must be received no later than, March 16, 

2018. 

If you have any questions regarding the 2018 CALEEDS program, please contact Special Agent (SA) Elizabeth 

Ward at (415) 559-9049, email evward@fbi.Rov, or Craig.Chew@acgov.org. or fbinaa.sf@gmail.com, 925-383-

1663.  

Thank you for your continued interest and support of the FBINAA Training Programs. 

https://fbi-leeds-ca-2018.com
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

SACRAMENTO DIVISION 

 September 10 - 13th, California Re-trainer at the Ritz Carlton at Lake Tahoe 

 Quarterly lunches -TBA 

 

LOS ANGELES DIVISION 

 Friday, March 30th 1st Quarter Luncheon-Location TBA 

 Friday, June 22nd 2nd Quarter Luncheon-Location TBA 

 September 12-13th, FBINAA California Chapter Annual Re-Trainer, Lake Tahoe 

 Friday, December 14th, Holiday Luncheon-Location TBA 

 

SAN DIEGO DIVISION 

 Tuesday March 27th.  1st Quarter Luncheon -Location and speaker TBD.  

 

SAN FRANCISCO DIVISION 

 April 16—19th, Law Enforcement Executive Development Seminar (LEEDS), at The Silverado Resort 

and Spa Hotel, Napa Valley, CA 

 Late March, 1st Quarter Luncheon-Location TBA 

 June 22nd, Annual Shoot-Off and BBQ, hosted by the Alameda County Sheriff’s Office, Dublin, CA 

 Fall Luncheon—TBA 

 December 6th,  Holiday Luncheon– Berkeley Country Club, El Cerrito, CA 



Contact Us 

Please call our Historian 

Gina Haynes if you have 

information you would like 

to have put in the News-

letter or if you have infor-

mation you feel our mem-

bers would enjoy reading. 

We are also interested in 

any events which would 

include our members. 

 

Gina Haynes 

(916) 849-4462 

Ginabrit@aol.com 

Visit us on the web at 

www.fbinaacalifornia.com 

LATEST NEWS AT TIME OF 
WRITING 
 

GLAD NEWS: 

San Diego PD announced that the new SDPD Chief will be 

Dave Nisleit, who is a NA grad from Session #258.  We wish 

him much success in his new position and send him many 

congratulations.  

 

SAD NEWS: 

 Richard Madrid, 61, a retired Lieutenant from Burbank PD, 

CA.  A graduate of Session  #172, passed away on 

12/3/17.   

 Robert M. Salas, Ventura D.A.,  Graduate in 1983 of Ses-

sion #135, passed away on February 2nd. 

 Our sympathies go out to the Madrid and Salas families, 

friends and loved ones. 

CALIFORNIA CHAPTER BRINGING YOU THE UP TO DATE NEWS FROM AROUND THE STATE 
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